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Celebrating 55 Years of The Sydenham Hiker 
The Sydenham Hiker was first published in November 1968 (page 3). 2023 is its 55th year of publica,on, and this edi,on—

Winter 2023—the 173rd and final edi,on of The Sydenham Hiker as the SBTC transi,ons to a monthly E-Notes format. 

To commemorate 55 years, we bring you our final edi,on packed with nostalgia, reflec,ng on the publishing history of The 

Sydenham Hiker through samples of past content with thanks and credit to The Grey Roots Archival Collec,on. 

What is most interes,ng to me as an editor is the amount of work going into publishing each edi,on, including hand drawn 

artwork as seen above, the use of typewriters and manual print-se6ng. Publishing tools available now are much more 

advanced, making our work considerably easier. I hope you enjoy this final retrospec,ve edi,on. 

As the most recent newsle9er editor of the SBTC, I wish to take this opportunity to thank all my predecessors in this 

volunteer role. It has been my pleasure to bring the news and ar,cles of interest to you, our members; to receive and 

compile all the wonderful content into a newsle9er I’m proud to publish; and the opportunity to unleash my passion for 

wri,ng through submissions and edi,ng of content. It has been a very fulfilling role indeed. 

Please con,nue to support the club with your membership that is so vital for the ongoing ac,vi,es of the club; con,nue to 

like, follow and subscribe to our monthly E-Notes, our website, and our Facebook page; con,nue to engage in our Club’s 

ac,vi,es: our hikes, socials, AGM, Bruce Trail Day, and more;  And mostly, I wish you con,nued success, good health and 

much happiness in 2024.             And that’s a wrap!       

                   Margaret O’Dell   

Original cover  sketch ~ Ken Montgomery 1979 ~ published Summer 1987 
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The Sydenham Bruce Trail Club has kept an Honour Roll Book for many 

years, honouring members who have gone above the call of duty in their 

contribu,on to our club.  They have been involved as trail captains, hike 

leaders, land stewards, worked on special commi9ees, have taken on 

execu,ve posi,ons on our board, and as a representa,ve to the execu,ve 

board of the Bruce Trail Conservancy in Hamilton.  

We have many talented people in our club but we also know there are 

many, many, more who we do not hear about. We, the current execu,ve, 

would like to extend an invita,on to all members of the Sydenham Bruce 

Trail Club to nominate someone who you feel has made a significant con-

tribu,on.  This can be done by submi6ng their name and why you feel 

this person would be a worthy candidate.  The execu,ve would like to 

honour one individual a year to join other inductees in our Honour Roll 

Book.  

The Sydenham Bruce Trail Club Honour Roll Book was established in 1988 

with a dona,on by Doug Metcalfe.  A commi9ee was established, and in 

1988 Doug Metcalfe was honoured posthumously as the first inductee 

into our Honour Roll Book.   

Also inducted that year  were the following Founding Members of the 

Sydenham Bruce Trail Club, showing the years of service for which they 

were honoured: 

C.C. Middlebro’ 1962-1963 

John A. Stuart 1962-1964 

Alexander Smith 1962-1988 

Edward Ritchie 1962-1972 

Malcolm Kirk 1962-1973 

          

Other Sydenham Bruce Trail Club Honour Roll Inductees 

Doug Metcalfe 1972-1987  

Sidney E. Pearce 1962-1998 

Dr. Cuyler Y Hauch 1964-1972  

Dr. D. Barry Thurston 1967-1988  

Isabel (Leming) East 1963-1986 

William Snel 1974-       

Frank Alwyn Holley 1968-1993 

W.C. “Curly” Harnden 1976-1996 

Audrey Ilene Snel 1974-1996 

Len Holley 1975-1996 

Nelson Maher 1965-2002 

Luise Metcalfe 1967-2002 

Be6lyn Berglund 1987-2002 

Gordon “Sco9y” McCaffrey inducted 2005 

Chris Walker 2003-2007 

Ross McLean 2003 inducted 2007 

Cliff Keeling 1966-2015 

Ron Savage 1999 -     

Don Richards 1996-2018 

Robert Knapp 1970 -     
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The Sydenham Hiker is the official newsletter of the 
Sydenham Bruce Trail Club. Reproduction or use of the 
whole or part of its content without permission is prohibited. 
Views expressed are those of the authors and not of the 
SBTC. Letters to the Editor, stories and articles, and 
photographs are welcome and are published at the 
discretion of the Editor. Send your contributions by email to:  

newsletter@sydenhambrucetrail.ca 
 

The Sydenham Bruce Trail Club  
Box 431,  

Owen Sound, ON 
N4K 5P7 

Follow us 

ISSN 2564-5153  Key -tle:  The Sydenham hiker  

Sydenham Bruce Trail Club Honour Roll Book 

~Pat Savage 
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Above and Le1 : Hand drawn newsle�er cover; 

Below: A Hiker’s Woe’s ~ submi�ed by Frank Holley ~ Spring 1991 
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Below: An Ar st’s sketch of Rocklyn Creek ~ Fall 1991 

Le1: Map published ~ Fall 

1989.  

Hand drawn and annotated by 

Frank Holley with the following 

introduc,on: 

“Your co-editors confess freely to 

having no sense of direc on or of 

connec on at least when it comes 

to our Sydenham sec on of the 

Trail. So we challenged Frank Hol-

ley to put our whole sec on on 

one page and keep it simple. 

Frank came through with flying 

colours. This will be a map you 

will want to keep and refer back 

to frequently unless you know the 

Trail as well as Frank does. He is 

one of a select few. Thank you, 

Frank. This pulled it all together, 

at last.” 

Thanks to years of work with 

landowners and acquisi,ons 

the sec,on has grown to 

171km!! 
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Children on the Trail 

Le1: an excerpt from October 

1970. Tracy (nee Holley)  is 

undoubtedly the youngest ever to 

complete the trail en rely on her 

own two feet,  at the tender age of 

5 years old! 

Below: An excerpt  from June—August 

1995, biodiversity then and now such an 

important part of the work of the BTC 

When the newsle4er is late!  

Below: from September 1972.  

Artwork Winter 

1988 
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Thank You Volunteers 

This year, our Volunteer of the Year Award goes out to a 

husband-and-wife team.  

Fran and Mike Murray/Turner look aNer the Bruce Trail 

between kilometres 8 and 9.9. It is a challenging sec,on. It 

starts with a lot of vegeta,on to keep clear at the east end 

before entering a hardwood forest. The middle sec,on has a 

long clearing with chest-high foliage that needs constant 

work to keep it clear. The path then follows a stream, 

some,mes forcing a reroute around flooded areas. Finally, 

the west sec,on returns to chest-high wild hay and a 

permanent water-filled ditch. 

Fran and Mike have done an amazing job keeping this path 

safe and open for our Bruce Trail hikers this year. 

Congratula,ons, Fran and Mike – our 2023 Volunteers of 

the Year. 

 

Sydenham Volunteer of the Year Award 

This honour award began in 2010. Below a list of all the 

volunteers recognized since it’s incep on. 

2010 Bob and Sheila Watson 

2011 Dave and Joan Skelton 

2012 Glendinning Family- Marsha, Ryan and Duncan 

2013 Dave Sykes and Paul Dixon 

2014 Suzanne Farla 

2015 Ross Stager 

2016 Paul Dixon 

2017 Peter Harris 

2018 David Forrest 

2019 Paul Dixon 

2022 Dan Ormsby 

2023 Mike and Fran Murray/Turner 

Sydenham’s 2023 Volunteer of the Year Award 

~ Ron Savage 
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Skinner’s Bluff ~ Margaret O’Dell 
Rock covered with Walking Fern on the Ross McLean Side Trail ~ Margaret O’Dell Colour photographs first appeared in 2009. Here are a few from that year, and some familiar faces! Recognize anyone? 


